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MINUTES
WEST VIRGINIA BOARD OF EDUCATION

Capitol Building 6, Room 353

1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East

Charleston, West Virginia

November 13, 2019
I.

Call to Order


Following the welcome and Pledge of Allegiance, President David G. Perry called the meeting of the West Virginia Board of Education (WVBE) to order at 10:01 a.m. on November 13, 2019, in Capitol Building 6, Room 353, 1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East, Charleston, West Virginia.  

The following members were present:  President Perry, Vice President Miller L. Hall, Thomas W. Campbell, Robert W. Dunlevy, F. Scott Rotruck, Daniel D. Snavely, Debra K. Sullivan, and Nancy J. White, and ex officio Steven L. Paine, State Superintendent of Schools.  Members absent were James S. Wilson and ex officio Sarah Armstrong Tucker, Chancellor, West Virginia Council for Community and Technical College Education, and Interim Chancellor, West Virginia Higher Education Policy Commission.
II.

Approval of Agenda


President Perry called for a motion to approve the agenda.  Mr. Hall moved, and Mr. Rotruck seconded, that the agenda be approved.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  
III.  

Delegations

Senator Donna Boley, West Virginia Senate District 3, Delegate William Anderson, West Virginia House of Delegates District 8, Ms. Angela McFarland, Mr. Brian Stanley, Mr. Fred Clark, Ms. Sarah Hart, and Ms. Sharon Corbitt, residents of Wood County, and Mr. Rick Olcott (distributed information), President, and Mr. Justin M. Raber, Esq., Member, Wood County Board of Education, addressed the Board regarding the proposed Wood County school closures.        
IV.  

Recognitions

Superintendent Paine recognized Ms. Erika Klose, Assistant Director, WVDE Office of Middle and Secondary Learning, recipient of the Presidential Award for Excellence in Mathematics/Science Teaching. Additional Presidential Award for Excellence in Mathematics/Science Teaching recognitions occured following lunch.  
V.

Consent Agenda


 President Perry called for a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.  Mr. Dunlevy moved, and Ms. White seconded, that the Consent Agenda be approved.  Upon the call for the question the Consent Agenda was unanimously approved.  (Copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachments A through F.) 
· Approved October 9, 2019, minutes  (Attachment A)
· Received West Virginia Department of Education (WVDE) personnel matters (Attachment B)
· Approved three requests for a waiver of Policy 2510, Assuring the Quality of Education: Regulations for Education Programs, section 7.5.c.8.A. for two  AP® instructors at Nitro High School (Kanawha County), and one AP® instructor at Tug Valley High School (Mingo County) with the caveat that failure to attend the 2020 AP® Summer Institute will result in removal of the AP® course title and weighted credit for 2020-2021
· Approved Employment of Substitute Teachers in Areas of Critical Need and Shortage policies for Boone, Cabell, Clay, Fayette, Grant, Lewis, Marion, Pendleton, Pocahontas, Randolph, Webster, Wirt, and Wood County Schools (Attachment C)
· Approved the Hampshire County Board of Education’s request to amend to their current 2010-2020 Comprehensive Educational Facilities Plan (CEFP) regarding Capon Bridge Middle School to connect the plumbing in the kitchen facility to the grease trap that was installed during the original construction  (Attachment D)
· Approved the Marion County Board of Education’s request to amend their current 2010-2020 CEFP in relation to a 2019 School Building Authority Needs Project Application for East Dale Elementary School  (Attachment E)
· Approved an embedded credit policy for Summers County Schools and an amended dual credit policy for Doddridge County Schools (Attachment F).
VI.

Closures/Mergers/Consolidation - Wood County Board of Education



2010‑2020 Comprehensive Educational Facilities Plan (CEFP)

Mr. Tommy Young, Executive Director, WVDE Office of School Facilities and Transportation, and Mr. William P. Hosaflook (distributed information), Superintendent, Wood County Schools, presented the closure of Worthington Elementary School and the merger of Grades K-5 student population into Emerson Elementary School; closure of McKinley Elementary School and merger of Grades K-5 student population into Jefferson Elementary Center; creation of Williamstown-Waverly Elementary School effected through the closure of Waverly Elementary School and consolidation of Grades Pre-k-5 student population along with Grades Pre-k-5 students from closing Williamstown Elementary School; and, merger of Grade 6 student populations from closing Waverly and Williamstown Elementary Schools into Williamstown Middle/High School, for the Board’s consideration. Discussion ensued regarding the proposed closures/mergers/consolidation.
VII.

Break

President Perry called for a break at 12:16 p.m. 

VIII.

Call to Order


President Perry called the meeting back to order at 12:24 p.m.
IX.

Closures/Mergers/Consolidation - Wood County Board of Education



2010‑2020 Comprehensive Educational Facilities Plan (CEFP)  (Continued)


President Perry, on the behalf of Dr. Wilson, read the following statement into the record regarding Wood County’s proposal.

“The decision to close a school is the most difficult one a local school board has to make.  I know from experience it is a highly emotional time for both the board and the community involved.

Local boards spend hours examining educational concerns, budgets, community concerns, and much more.  After careful deliberation, a vote is taken by the elected representatives of the people of the county involved.

Whatever the result, it should take an egregious departure from proper procedures for the State Board to overturn the decision of a local board of education.  If the Department’s legal team determines that proper procedures were followed, I feel that a decision of the local school board should be upheld.  

It should be noted that this may not reflect members of the State Board’s personal opinion on the decision either way, but whether the process was proper.”


President Perry called for a motion regarding the Wood County closures/mergers/ consolidation.  Mr. Dunlevy moved, and Dr. Snavely seconded, that the Wood County closures/mergers/consolidation be approved.  Following additional remarks, President Perry requested a roll call vote be taken; the roll was called and the motion was carried with seven members voting yes and one member voting no.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment G and addendum.)
X.

Break

President Perry called for a break for lunch at 12:33 p.m. 

XI.

Call to Order


President Perry called the meeting back to order at 1:06 p.m.
XII.  

Recognitions

Dr. Jan Barth, Assistant State Superintendent, Division of Teaching and Learning,           recognized Ms. Allison Shriver (Raleigh County), Ms. Jaime Pettit (Marshall County), and Mr. Craig Mason (Wetzel County), recipients of the Presidential Award for Excellence in Mathematics/Science Teaching. 
XIII.

West Virginia’s Voice:  Superintendent Panel

Dr. Barth facilitated a panel discussion with superintendents and Board members regarding standards, curriculum, Policy 2510 (mathematics requirements), what teachers need to be better able to teach students, and recommendations for the Board’s consideration.  Superintendent panelists were: Fayette County-Mr. Terry George, Greenbrier County‑Mr. Jeffrey A. Bryant, Jackson County-Mr. Blaine C. Hess, Mercer County-Dr. Deborah S. Akers, Mineral County-Mr. Troy Ravencroft, Monongalia County-Dr. Eddie Campbell Jr., Ohio County‑Dr. Kimberly Miller, Wood County-Mr. William P. Hosaflook, and Wyoming County‑Ms. Deirdre Cline.  
XIV.

Recess

President Perry recessed the meeting at 3:41 p.m. until 9:00 a.m. on November 14, 2019, in the same location. 

XV.
Reconvene


President Perry reconvened the November 13, 2019, meeting on November 14, 2019, at 9:02 a.m., in Capitol Building 6, Room 353, 1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East, Charleston, West Virginia.  


The roll was called and the following members were present:  President Perry, Vice President Miller L. Hall, Thomas W. Campbell, Robert W. Dunlevy, F. Scott Rotruck, Debra K. Sullivan, and Nancy J. White, and ex officio Steven L. Paine, State Superintendent of Schools.  Members absent were Daniel D. Snavely and James S. Wilson and ex officio Sarah Armstrong Tucker, Chancellor, West Virginia Council for Community and Technical College Education, and Interim Chancellor, West Virginia Higher Education Policy Commission.
XVI.

Policy 5112, Athletic and Limited Football Trainers


in the Public Schools of West Virginia


Ms. Michele Blatt, Assistant State Superintendent, Division of Support and Accountability, presented Policy 5112 for the Board’s consideration. 


Following discussion, Mr. Hall moved, and Mrs. Sullivan seconded, that Policy 5112 be placed on public comment for 30 days.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment H.)
XVII.

Policy 5901, Regulations for Alternative Certification Programs



for the Education of Teachers


Ms. Blatt presented Policy 5901 for the Board’s consideration.  Mrs. Sullivan requested a broader report regarding alternative certification at a future meeting.

Following discussion, Ms. White moved, and Mr. Rotruck seconded, that Policy 5901 be placed on public comment for 30 days.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment I.)
XVIII.

WVBE Personnel Matters


Executive Session


President Perry recognized Mr. Hall who stated that there was a need for an executive session as provided in W. Va. Code §6-9A-4(b)(2)(A) [personnel exception] and/or §6-9A-4 [matters involving attorney‑client privilege per Peters v. County Commission, 205 W. Va. 481 (1999)].  Mrs. Sullivan moved, and Mr. Rotruck seconded, that the Board enter into executive session.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously; the Board entered into executive session 9:13 a.m. 

XIX.

WVBE Personnel Matters (Continued)

Return from Executive Session


President Perry announced that the Board had returned from executive session at 9:49 a.m. with no decisions made or action taken and called for a motion to approve the Board’s personnel matters.  Ms. White moved, and Mrs. Sullivan seconded, that the personnel items be approved.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously. (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment J.)

XX.

Policy 3300, Public Charter Schools


Ms. Sarah Stewart (distributed information), Government Affairs Counsel, WVDE Office of Legal Services, presented Policy 3300 for the Board’s consideration.  Mrs. Sullivan requested the title of the document distributed at the meeting be changed to Overview of Proposed Policy 3300.  Mr. Oliver Ho, Coordinator, WVDE Office of Data Analysis and Research, and Ms. Amy Willard, Executive Director, WVDE Office of School Finance, assisted Ms. Stewart in addressing questions regarding Policy 3300.

Following discussion, Mrs. Sullivan moved, and Mr. Campbell seconded, that Policy 3300 be placed on public comment for 60 days.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment K and addendum.)
XXI.

District Balanced Scorecards


Ms. Blatt (distributed information) presented district balanced scorecard information for the Board’s consideration.  Following discussion, Mr. Hall moved, and Mr. Dunlevy seconded, that the report be accepted.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment M.)
XXII.

Superintendent Report


Dr. Barth introduced Mr. Jeff McCroskey (distributed information), Transition Technical Assistance Center (TTAC), who provided an overview of the TTAC project which is funded by the WVDE Office of Special Education; Ms. Lynn Gayle, Director of Special Education, Mercer County, provided information regarding the Work Exploration Program in Mercer County; and, Ms. Karen Miller, teacher, and students from Pikeview High School, provided an overview of their Work Exploration Program experience at Camp Creek State Park.  Superintendent Paine reported that the graduation rate has improved and that there has been drop in the number of students attending West Virginia public schools. (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment Mc.)
XXIII.

Break

President Perry called for a break at 10:53 a.m. 

XXIV.

Call to Order


President Perry called the meeting back to order at 11:00 a.m.
XXV.

West Virginia’s Voice:  County Board of Education Member Panel

Dr. Barth facilitated a panel discussion with county board of education members and state Board members regarding standards, curriculum, Policy 2510 (mathematics requirements), what teachers need to be better able to teach students, and recommendations for the Board’s consideration. County board of education panelists were:  Fayette County-Mr. Gary Ray, Greenbrier County-Ms. Mary Humphrey, Mineral County-Ms. Lara Courrier, Monongalia County‑Mr. Ron Lytle, Ohio County-Ms. Christine Carder, Putnam County-Mr. Calvin Damron and Mr. Bruce Knell, Raleigh County-Dr. Charlotte Hutchens, and Ritchie County-Dr. Torie Jackson.  Superintendent Paine departed the meeting at 11:50 a.m.
XXVI.

WVBE Member Updates

Mr. Rotruck reported that he will be facilitating a session at an upcoming West Virginia Public Education Collaborative event; Mrs. Sullivan provided an update regarding Communities In Schools and departed the meeting; Mr. Hall participated in a Milken award recognition at Buckhannon Elementary; Mr. Campbell reminded the assembly that the Board’s Resource Committee meets today at 1:00 p.m.; Mr. Dunlevy thanked county board members for their valuable input and insights during the panel discussion; and, Ms. White reported that she attended an event at Pawpaw High School, the Board’s listening tour stop at James Rumsey Technical Institute, a meeting of the West Virginia School Business Officials, and the Association of School Business Officials’ national conference.  
XXVII.
Items for Future Meetings


President Perry requested statistical information from the business/industry and public education sectors regarding employee absences.  
XXVIII.
Future Meetings




The next regular meeting of the WVBE will be held December 11, 2019, at 10:00 a.m. in Charleston, West Virginia.  The meeting will continue on December 12, 2019, if the agenda is not completed on December 11, 2019.

XXIX.

Adjourn

Mr. Hall moved, and Mr. Dunlevy seconded, that the meeting be adjourned.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously and the meeting was adjourned at 12:45 p.m.


Minutes approved by the Board on December 11, 2019.



________________________________________________






David G. Perry, President



________________________________________________






Miller L. Hall, Vice President

Minutes were recorded by 

    Virginia M. Harris

  Secretary to the Board 
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